

Ahavath Torah Congregation 2023 Virtual Annual Meeting

Wednesday, June 14, 2023

8:00 PM, immediately following Minyan The meeting link is www.atorah.org/zoom

Agenda:

I. The election of Officers and Board of Directors for the upcoming term

II. Presentation of the Fiscal 2023 - 2024 Operating Budget

The meeting is scheduled to conclude by 10 PM. Should there be any unfinished business, the meeting will be continued on Wednesday, June 21, 2023, following Minyan.

In order to vote at the meeting, congregants must be in good financial standing as of June 1, 2023. Please direct any questions to the synagogue office.

- 1. As we approach the end of our fiscal year, it is more important than ever that your account be kept current. Please help us avoid an end-of-the-year cash crunch, by paying off any past due balances and making your monthly payments in a timely manner.
- 2.Please let us know, as soon as possible, if there will be any change to your dues category for 2023-24. This will help in planning the new budget, and ensure that you are billed correctly, starting July 1.

Ahavath Torah Congregation

1179 Central Street, Stoughton MA 02072 www.atorah.org

Office Hours

Monday thru Friday 10:00 AM - 2:00 PM

Office Administrator Sabine Dulevskis

Telephone 781-344-8733 **E-mail** office@atorah.org

Rabbi Jonathan Hausman

E-mail RabbiJ@atorah.org

Religious School 781-344-8755
Ed Director Madeleine Lewis
E-mail EdDirector@atorah.org

Executive Board

Co-Presidents Dr. Arthur Mallock Rob Yunich

Executive Vice-President Open

Vice President Dan Ron Vice President Deb Ron Vice President Rob Vazzana Treasurer David Steinberg

Financial Secretary Position Available
Corresponding Secretary Diane Thaler
Recording Secretary Beverly Barbell
Immediate Past President Bob Bornstein
Advisor to the Executive Board David Schulze

Board Of Directors

Stacy Andler Sheryl Asnes Peter Asnes Marcia Boland-Wells Jeff Blacker Lesley Bornstein Leslie Boyle Adam Chale Bob Cohn Diane Cohn Maxine Frutkoff Janna Gabel Paula Gaffin Nancy Hait **Everett Levenson** Madeleine Lewis Helayne Magier **Emily Prigot** Fred Sussman Wendy Schulze Cindy Weiner

Faith Weiner

Team Leaders

Annual Community Dinner Diane and Bob Cohn Helayne Magier

Bingo Dr. Arthur Mallock David Schulze

Bingo Cafe Marcia Boland-Wells

Brotherhood Stu Weiner

Building and Grounds Bob Bornstein

Bulletin David Steinberg

Communications Emily Prigot

Finance and Budget David Steinberg

Jewish Family Table Elliot Rosen

Membership Deb Ron

Ritual Rob Vazzana Everett Levenson

School Faith Weiner

Scrip Sheryl Asnes Wendy Schulze Helayne Magier

Women of ATC Madeleine Lewis

Youth and Family Education

Sheryl Asnes Lesley Bornstein Madeleine Lewis Nancy Hait

Yom HaShoah Community Service Leslie Boyle Helayne Magier

Youth Lesley Bornstein

From our Co-Presidents

As my and Rob Yunich's term as copresidents nears its end on June 30, I reflect back on this past 10 months and feel compelled to express to all how very privileged I feel to have served as synagogue president not once but twice.

I want to thank Rob for his stalwart effort in his role as co-president. Truth be told, Rob committed far more time and resources to the position than I did. I feel VERY honored to have served with him.



Arthur Mallock

Co-President president@atorah.org



Rabbi Abraham Joshua Heschel once said, "Know that every deed counts, that every word is power ...Above all, remember that you must build your life as if it were a work of art."

Every action and every word can harm another person-or make them feel better. Always choose kindness. Finding beauty in everyday life is a great way to approach your daily routines. It is through this lens that I author this final column of my term as ATC co-president.

Arthur and I had four areas of focus this year: membership, communications, events and fundraising. Membership and community provide a great avenue for helping others. Over the last 12 months, ATC welcomed new families of all ages to our building. We exceeded our goal for our High Holiday appeal, held yet another successful raffle and hosted many successful events. These all should be celebrated and certainly are rays of sunshine for the ATC community.

Chapter 1, verse two of Perkei Avot, Chapters of Our Fathers (as translated by Samson Raphael Hirsch) says, quoting Shimon the Just, "The world is based on three things: the Torah, serving G-d and active loving-kindness."

I surmise that this popular quote and Heschel's observation are connected on many levels. Acting righteously every day is incumbent upon synagogue leaders and members. As synagogue co-president, I cannot deny that I made mistakes. I am, after all, human. However, the four guideposts that were laid out on Rosh Hashanah (Listen. Love. Be welcoming. Be present.) always spoke to me and superseded the success or failure of any program. Any organization can sponsor an event. But synagogues have the added responsibility of sticking to Jewish values no matter the circumstance.

continued on page 5



From the Rabbi's Desk

A businessman, notorious for ruthlessness, once announced to Mark Twain, "Before I die, I mean to make a pilgrimage to the Holy Land. I will climb Mt. Sinai and read the Ten Commandments aloud at the top." "I have a better idea," said Twain, "you could stay home in Boston and keep them." On Shavuot, we recognize that though we personally did not stand at Mt. Sinai with our ancestors, we are still responsible for upholding our end of the covenant they established with G-d. That covenant is everlasting, and no matter where our people have resided, no matter what our predicament may have been, we have understood that he relationship to G-d through the covenant is our eternal responsibility.

Shavuot, of all the pilgrimage festivals, is the least observed. It has very few home rituals and even those rituals that take place at the synagogue are not as engrossing as some of those of the other festivals during the year. Yet, Shavuot dictates the very rationale of the existence of our people. We are a covenanted people and we have a duty to keep, not merely the Ten Commandments but, all our responsibilities to G-d and to humanity.

In the synagogue year, Shavuot always comes towards the end of the calendar year. As our children prepare for the summer recess, and vacation time is planned for all our families, the message of Shavuot is one that should be heard by all of us. Though the synagogue program is nowhere as busy during the summer months, our responsibility to Torah and to the covenant is no less important. I encourage you to put aside some time over Shavuot and join us at shul. Come on Shavuot morning as we read the passage from Exodus 19-20 concerning the Ten Commandments and as we symbolically renew our pledge to keep the covenant. Spend

some time reading the book of Ruth, gaining from its wisdom.

With the advent of summer comes with vacations and time outdoors, remember your part in the covenantal relationship. The shul remains open throughout the summer for daily worship (in shul Shabbat and Sunday mornings, virtual all other times unless



announced prospectively) and for continued study on Sunday and Tuesday evenings. Spend some of your leisure time reading and studying our tradition and grow in your understanding and observance of our Jewish tradition. You will be enriched by the study.

Shavuot, coming as it does at the end of the school and synagogue programming year, should set a pattern for our summer behavior and activity. Wherever we may be, in the Holy Land, in vacation land, at summer camp, in Boston or elsewhere, it is our responsibility to keep the Ten Commandments and other aspects of Jewish law. We cannot absolve ourselves of that obligation, for the Torah tells is that all of us stood at the foot of Mt. Sinai and were involved in the covenantal process.

Hag Sameach, and have an enjoyable, healthy and relaxing summer.

Rabbi J

Rabbi's Discretionary Fund

Marcia and Karl Flanzer, in memory of beloved parents, Louis and Rose Silverman

Linda Rudman, in memory of beloved husband, Leon Rudman

Marj and Al Slotnick, in memory of Sylvia Close

Marj and Al Slotnick, in memory of Julius Gelman

Marj and Al Slotnick, in memory of Samuel Slotnick

Arthur Arkanase, with thanks

Andrea Cooper, in memory of Gloria Nelson

Rona and Steve Baker, in memory of beloved fathers, Alexander Reinstein and Donald Baker

Maot Chittim

Myrna and Bob Lipsky

Rochelle and Alan Sherman

Marshall Katler

Marj and Al Slotnick

Susan Bernstein

Madeleine Lewis

Arlene and Mark Grubert



Women of ATC



Shalom.

Welcome Spring!

Our Women's Seder was well attended and amazing as usual. Thanks to Susan Bernstein and Marge Slotnick for leading us through the Haggadah, and to Diane Goldberg and her team for planning and executing a well-planned event

and doing the shopping and setting up. The men who worked in the kitchen and cleaned up helped make this a very special night. Thanks again to all.

For the first time, Brotherhood and Sisterhood will work together at a Sisterhood Brotherhood Shabbat to be held on Saturday, May 6th at 9:30 AM. Please support us by attending or contacting me if you'd like to participate.

Our next Book Club meeting will be held on Wednesday, May 17th, virtually, at 10:00 AM. We will discuss *Invisible City*, by Julia Dahl.

The Sivan Rosh Chodesh Meeting will be at 10:00 AM May 24th, virtually.

The Spring Rummage Sale will be held on Monday, May 29th. See page 24, for details about dropping off

contributions and shopping. Please help make this fundraiser another great success.

The B'not Mitzvah Anniversary Service will be on Saturday, June 17th, at 9:30 AM.

Our virtual exercise classes continue weekdays at 9:30 AM

Please email our Membership Vice President Diane Goldberg at Tuppermom0205@msn.com for information about membership.

Please...if you have not paid your dues for this year, make your \$40 check out to Women of ATC All Sisterhood funds go to support our many events in addition to supporting ATC.

Please contact Bev Barbell at bbarbell@aol.com for cards for all occasions.

Please email me with any questions or suggestions.

Looking forward to seeing you soon.

Madeleine Lewis

President

WomenOfATC@atorah.org

Our sympathies are with...

Lisa Zeidman and family, on the loss of her beloved mother, Marcia M. Zeidman



Trees for Israel

To remember someone for glad or sad times please consider planting a Tree in Israel (provided by Jewish National Fund for Hadassah) The cost is \$18.

Call (781) 344-9377 or email Carolsavas@yahoo.com. I will be happy to send it out for you.

Carol Savas





Create A Meaningful Farewell in our Historic Chapel on the Hill

Personalized Pre-Need & At Need Arrangements



824 Washington St. Canton, MA 02021 781.828.6990 info@schlossbergchapel.com www.schlossbergchapel.com

From our Co-Presidents

(continued)

In "Slip Slidin' Away," Paul Simon sings, "G-d only knows, G-d makes his plan, the information's unavailable to the mortal man." Nobody knows G-d's plan. All we can do is remember that we are a small part of the world. Everything you do matters. Anything you say (or don't say) can change somebody's day.

Dr. Arthur Mallock embodied that principle all year. He always was kind and supportive, ready with a compliment whether or not I felt I deserved it. I could not have held this position alone.

Thank you, Arthur!

I continue to look to Jewish texts and sages for inspiration. The Jewish community would not have survived more than 5,000 years without remaining connected to G-d and the Torah. That is what truly matters.

Moving forward, I hope that you find a way to act with loving-kindness in any way possible. Strive for righteousness in everything you do. Look for new sources of inspiration and paint with brushstrokes, literally or figuratively, every day.

Rob Yunich

Co-President president@atorah.org



ATC donated 18 Mishloach Manot bags to Hebrew Senior Life in Randolph, which were given to residents there during their Purim party.

Pictured: Resident Service Coordinator Beth Levine with the Mishloach Manot bags.





Purim Carnival

"Is this the Hebrew School?", I asked. Why aren't there any desks and chairs? Why is there a Bouncy House in the classroom?

Within a few minutes, I had my answer. First to arrive were Minnie Mouse and a witch. Then a Star Wars character came in. All of these characters had a few things in common. They brought their parents and grandparents. All we were waiting for was the fun to begin.

I had forgotten that we were having a carnival to celebrate Purim. As I gazed around, there were so many games to enjoy. As more groups arrived, the Face Painting table began to have a line. Thanks to Star Wars, Steve, his daughter and his niece enjoyed decorating a lot of shining faces.

Cans were knocked down, dice were thrown, lollipops were picked, and the candy jar drew everyone's attention. Could they guess the amount of candy in the jar and win a nice prize? We took ducks out of their pond and threw rings over cones. Then a rousing game of Musical Chairs took place. In the hallway, Cornhole, was played.

After a delicious Hoodsie, it was time to use all the prize tickets and pick a wonderful prize for playing and having fun.

Chag Purim Sameach!

Marj Slotnick

The ATC Sunday Morning Minyaners

Beginning on June 4, Sunday Minyan will be held in the Lipsky/Levy Chapel. Services to begin at 8:30 am.







Costumes! Snacks! Hamantaschen! Noisemakers to chase the wicked Haman away! Goodie bags to take home! Children of the young families at Ahavath Torah Congregation in Stoughton celebrated Purim at their Purim Carnival.





Religious School News



Shalom,

Happy Spring!

On Sunday, March 12th, we visited the residents at Heights Crossing in Brockton to enjoy Purim with them. They enjoyed seeing our students in costume and hearing the story of Purim.

Everyone was so proud of our students as they led Shabbat services on March 25th.

The Religious School Family Seder was enjoyed by our families and students. Thanks to all who helped make it a success.

On April 30th, we celebrated Yom Ha'atzmaut with pita bread and cookies made by the students and falafel made by Bob. There were crafts, Israeli dancing, and a chance to put a note in the bricks of the Kotel. We were fortunate to have Harris Yoffa, a former ATC congregant who made Aliyah, with us, to talk about his beloved state of Israel. Again, thanks to all who helped.

Our Commencement Service will be on Saturday, May 20th, led by our very capable students.

Please join us to support them and their families.

It is hard to believe that the school year is almost over. All the students have learned so much and made so much progress. We are already planning for next year. If you know anyone who's interested in a great Religious School for their kids, please let me know.

Thanks to our parents for your support and help.

Of course, without the help, knowledge and support of Rabbi J, none of this would be possible.

Thanks to Faith Weiner for her help and being such a great and loving teacher. Thanks to Bob and Lesley Bornstein for all their help and advice. Thanks to Bubbe Rhoda for teaching Yiddish.

Thanks to Arthur Arkanase for working with our kids and for his support..

Please contact me with any questions or suggestions.

Madeleine Lewis

Ed Director EdDirector@atorah.org (781) 801-4527

Women of ATC Acknowledgment Cards

The Women of ATC can send acknowledgment cards for your convenience. Each card gratefully acknowledges that a donation has been made, and is suitable for Condolence, Get Well, Mazel Tov, or most any other occasion.

The cost of each card is \$4.00 if purchased, or \$4.50 if mailed by the Card Coordinator. All proceeds benefit the Women of ATC, which in turn, benefits our congregation.

To learn more, or to have a card sent, please contact Beverly Barbell, by email at BBarbell@aol.com, or by phone at (781) 910-5527.

Interior and Exterior Faux Finishes



RON WELLS Painting and Decorating

39 Winterberry Lane No. Easton MA 02356 Tel: 781-344-0572 Cell: 617-306-9406

THE LAW OFFICE OF SAMUEL M. HAUSMAN

Engaged for over 25 years in the general practice of law with an emphasis on criminal defense, personal injury, and civil litigation

100 Copeland Drive, Suite 4
Mansfield, MA 02048
Phone: (508) 261-8872
Fax: (508) 261-8873
E-mail: sam@hausmanlawoffices.com
http://www.hausmanlawoffices.com



Donations

- Leslie Boyle & Myron Smith, in memory of Deb Springer
- Michael & Lesley Shain, in memory of David Weiner
- William & Paula Manburg, in memory of Edwin Manburg
- Joan Fogel, in memory of Martha Fogel, on the 30th anniversary of her passing.
- Mark & Arlene Grubert, in memory of Joseph Meltzer
- Steven & Nessa Wilensky, in memory of Samuel Steinberg and Lt. Bernard Wilensky
- Elaine Musmon, in memory of Philip Musman
- Margie Freshman, in memory of Deborah Jane Gould
- Dexter & Sandi Goldstein, in memory of Jeffrey Evenson
- Howard & Stacy Andler, in memory of Harvey Jason Andler
- Leslie Tamarkin, in memory of Ken Baker, father of Kim Thornton
- Edward & Diane Thaler, in memory of Oscar Thaler
- Barry Levy, in memory of in memory of my beloved mother Ida Levy
- Norman & Susan Gotshalk, in memory of Ester Green
- Stephen Kurlansky, in memory of Louis Kurlansky
- Ronald Wells & Marcia Boland-Wells, in memory of Doc Greene
- Jacob Reed, in memory of Jacob & Gertrude Schwalbe

- Anne Klayman, in memory of Lillian Kaplan
- David & Hilda Egel, in memory of Jacob Egel
- Marsha Sadow, in memory of Charles Pearlstein
- Andrea Cooper, in memory of Diana
- Marvin & Marjorie Rosenstein, in memory of Arnold Glasser, and Kenneth Paul Glasser
- David Berg, in honor of Paul Rosenstock for the tremendous *chesed* performed by tracking me down to return my lost license.
- Joan Fogel, in memory of Edward Fogel
- Charles & Barbara Goodman, in memory of Ethel, Charles & Meyer Goodman
- Norman & Susan Gotshalk, in memory of Harry Gotshalk
- Paul & Toby Barbell, in memory of Tillie Grubert
- Alan & Judy Litwack, in memory of George Litwack
- David & Hilda Egel, in memory of Gloria & Irving Bromberg
- Richard & Lynda Levine, in memory of Bessie M. Waterman
- Joelle Novey, in memory of my mother, Alison Dray-Novey z"l
- Linda Rudman, in memory of Mildred Lipshires
- Barbara I. Kansky, in memory of Eli and Evelyn Kansky

- Marc & Joyce Goldstein, in memory of Ginger Karp
- Ronald Wells & Marcia Boland-Wells, in memory of Manuel B. Cohen
- David & Hilda Egel, in memory of Joseph Egel
- Elaine Robinson, in memory of Ethel Lefkovith
- Paul & Toby Barbell, in memory of Solomon Grubert
- Richard & Lynda Levine, in memory of Selwyn S. Levine
- Andrea Cooper, in memory of Julie Ann Cooper
- Arthur & Tina Mallock
- Ed & Lynne Rosenbloom

Kiddush Sponsorships

- Howard Shore, in honor of the 50th anniversary of his becoming a Bar Mitzvah
- Dale Appel, in honor of her 75th birthday

Levy Fund

Steven & Rona Baker, in memory of Sandy Shifman





ATC's Religious School Purim Visit to Heights Crossing

On March 2, our Religious School students, many in costume, and their families entertained the delighted residents of Heights Crossing in Brockton with our Purim play and gifts.

Our students distributed the Mishloach Manot bags to the residents. The children learned how it feels to perform a mitzvah that makes others so happy and made them feel so good as well.











Ahavath Torah Congregation welcomes Wellspring Global Fellowship

to our building beginning on June 1, with their first service on June 4.



Please join us on Saturday, June 3 for a special Shabbat service and Kiddush luncheon to welcome our new partnership.



Marj and Allan Slotnick, on their 60th Wedding Anniversary

Eileen & Stanley Shaffran, on their 65th Wedding Anniversary

If you have a family simcha that you would like the congregation to know about, please let us know at bulletin@atorah.org.





064099









SHABBATASAURUS WAS DINO-RIFIC!

The kids stomped, roared, and marched in Shabbat! A visit from Simon, the Shabbat dinosaur, completed the night! A huge thank you to Rabbi J for enthusiastically leading the kids, and to Bob Bornstein for a delicious dino-dinner!















A Tribute to Ron Gorin

On Shabbat morning, April 25, we at ATC were honored to have Ron in attendance before the plane took off for Florida. Rabbi, Susan Bernstein, and Fred spoke about Ron's life and times at ATC. And, of course, we reminded him, that he will continue to be a part of our 'House' and he already had us in his plans.

We all wish Ron the best in the Sunshine State. Mazel Tov!

I wish I could have been there in person for this special tribute for Ronnie. However, I was still in Florida.

Ronnie and I have been friends for over fifty-five years.

We first met in Brighton when we were respectively dating Hinda and Sandy who were roommates at 39 Shepard Street. As time went on after our marriages in 1971 and 1972 we celebrated many good times and not so good times. We always enjoyed each other's company, at least I did with him. We joked, laughed, cried, and celebrated life cycle events together.

We each purchased homes in Stoughton a year apart, Ronnie first. We had many "date nights" together with the Sheff's, Bernstein's and many others in our neighborhood. Every Sunday, Ronnie and I became part of a group of "basketball warriors" and played, or at least showed up, at the Gibbons School for two

hours. We participated with neighborhood, Sharon, Canton and Randolph "alta cockers" and played into our fifties.

As time went on, the Gorins and Sussmans went on many fabulous trips together including our wonderful trip to Israel with Rabbi J. However, one of the most memorable events happened on our trip to the Southwest part of the US. When our balloon ride in Sedona was canceled due to high winds, I convinced Ronnie to take a forty-five minute, open cockpit, bi-plane ride through the canyons of Arizona. This was much to the dismay of our wives. We told them it would be ok as our life insurance policies were paid and up to date. To say the least it was an exhilarating ride taking off and landing on a mountaintop in Sedona.

As members of ATC for over forty years we became involved on many different committees together including the Board of Directors. Ronnie always agreed with me to

get more involved. He and I participated in ATC events, volunteering for many long hours. One of the last projects we worked on together was with the Rabbi.

We tried to enhance Friday evening and Saturday morning services. We hoped this "new" service would re-energize our Congregation to generate more attendance at both services. We called it "Saturday Morning Live". I would give us an "A" for effort but a "D" for success. We tried and it worked for a while. Anytime you offer great Onegs and Kiddushes it would attract many Jews. Borny did a tremendous job using his talents to provide a wonderful Kiddush.

As a matter of fact, today Bob volunteered his time, once



again, in honor of Ron.

We at ATC know that Ronnie will continue to be an active member from afar. This hopefully will include co-chairing the annual Yizkor Book, a major ATC fundraising project.

We owe "RGTOOTALL" a debt of gratitude for all he has done for and at ATC.

Congratulations on this very special tribute to you "Ronaldo"

Fred Sussman







Our Religious School Pesach Seder Sunday, April 2nd.

Our families gathered to hear the students tell the story of Passover as they all read parts of the Haggadah. We enjoyed the special foods, recited the blessings and four questions, and everyone found the *afikomen*. Each student received a special gift at Sunday School.













American Red Cross Blood Drive returns to ATC Wednesday, June 28 1 p.m. to 6 p.m.

Additional information about registration to follow.



Yom Ha'atzmaut

ATC's Religious School Celebrates Israel's 75th Independence Day







Thanks to everyone who helped make today so special.

Thanks to Steve Steinberg for the original idea.

Thanks to Olivia & Jon Libman for the amazing Western Wall.

Thanks to the families for the planning of this event.

Thanks to Lesley and Bob Bornstein.

Thanks to Faith for her great work with her kids.

Thanks to Rabbi J and all his support.

Thanks to Harris Yoffa for sharing his knowledge and love for Israel with us. It's always great to see you.

Thanks to Janis and Marty Sklar.

Thanks to Madeleine's grandson Mike for all his help.

Thanks to all our parents for the privilege of teaching your children.

To our ATC members, please attend and support our Religious School's annual Commencement Service and Kiddush luncheon on Saturday, May 20th at 9:30 am.







Scrip is fundraising while you shop

















































































This is only a sample of the cards that are available. For more info or to place your order, please contact Sheryl at 781-915-4131.





Send your message of prayer to the Wailing Wall of Jerusalem

If you have ever wished to have a prayer note placed at the Western Wall'but are unable to do in-person, ATC is here to help. In our lobby, from May 1 through May 8, place your prayer note into our Western Wall'. Thanks to Harris Yoffa, who is visiting from Israel, he will place our prayer notes in Jerusalem's Western Wall when he returns home. Your privacy will be observed at all times.







For all your grocery shopping



use ATC scrip ...







Finishing the basement?

Use ATC scrip ...

It's a Mitzvah!

Deborah Springer Memorial Fund

In memory of Deborah Springer

Ronald Wells & Marcia Boland-Wells Marc and Hilary Springer ATC Sisterhood Madeleine Lewis **Inez Springer** Michael & Lesley Shain David & Wendy Schulze Norman & Susan Gotshalk Sabine Dulevskis Robert & Diane Cohn Edward & Diane Thaler Alan & Rochelle Sherman Harry & Carol Savas Neil & Ellen Nager Stacy & Howard Andler Dale Appel Beverly Barbell Teri & Mark Bohac Phyllis & Curt Braverman Kathy Conroy Diane Goldberg Lesley & Robert Bornstein Marj & Allan Slotnick Barbara & Arthur Miller Sheila Shard Harvey Weisthal

Marc and Hilary Springer, in honor of Marjorie and Allan Slotnick's 60th Wedding Anniversary

Audrey Wilson



Thank you
Women of ATC
for the new
Challah Board
and Cover





Calendar

Please note that, as of this printing...

Weeknight Minyan and Havdalah will be virtual (via Zoom) at the times listed below.

Kabbalat Shabbat will be virtual (via Zoom) at times listed in the bi-monthly e-newsletters.

Saturday morning Shabbat services will take place in person, and also be live-streamed.

Sunday morning minyan services will take place in person whenever possible,

subject to weather conditions at the time, etc.

Zoom link is www.atorah.org/zoom

If you have any questions, please contact the office (781-344-8733 or office@atorah.org).

Shabbat Emor	Shabbat Naso
Friday May 5	Friday June 2
Candle lighting7:29 PM	Candle lighting7:56 PM
Kabbalat Shabbat7:30 PM	Kabbalat Shabbat7:30 PM
Saturday May 6	Saturday June 3
Tefillah9:30 AM	Tefillah9:30 AM
Havdalah8:36 PM	Havdalah9:07 PM
Shabbat Behar-Behukotai	Shabbat Beha'alotcha
Friday May 12	Friday June 9
Candle lighting7:37 PM	Candle lighting8:01 PM
Kabbalat Shabbat7:30 PM	Kabbalat Shabbat7:30 PM
Saturday May 13	Saturday June 10
Tefillah9:30 AM	Tefillah9:30 AM
Havdalah8:45 PM	Havdalah9:12 PM
Shabbat BaMidbar	Shabbat Sh'lach
Friday May 19	Friday June 16
Candle lighting7:44 PM	Candle lighting8:04 PM
Kabbalat Shabbat	Kabbalat Shabbat7:30 PM
Saturday May 20	Saturday June 17
Tefillah9:30 AM	Tefillah9:30 AM
Havdalah8:53 PM	Havdalah9:16 PM
Shavuot Day 1	Shabbat Korach
Thursday May 25	Friday June 23
Candle lighting7:49 PM	Candle lighting8:06 PM
Friday May 26	Kabbalat Shabbat7:30 PM
Tefillah9:30 AM	Saturday June 24
Shabbat Shavuot Day 2	Tefillah
Friday May 26	Havdalah9:17 PM
Candle lighting7:50 PM	Shabbat Hukkat-Balak
Saturday May 27	Friday June 30
Tefillah9:30 AM	Candle lighting8:06 PM
Havdalah9:01 PM	Kabbalat Shabbat7:30 PM
	Saturday July 1
	Tefillah9:30 AM
	Havdalah9:17 PM



May Yahrzeit Calendar

May 1

Julie Ann Cooper Ruth Kuritz Leonard Landa Israel Livingstone Gertrude Max Samuel Rosenblatt Melvin Savage

May 3

Simon Brown Rose Greenblatt Norman Isaacs

May 4

Marcia Bornstein Theodore Kaplan Jules Mendelson David Resnick Gerald Tattlebaum

May 5

Max Davis Edith Geller Clara Heller

May 7

Paul E Bloom Bessie Goldman Ida Goldman Myer Hoffman

May 8

Ada Arkanase Morris Hadgi **May 10**

Linda Fox Sarah Shapiro Esther Smith Kenneth Steinberg

May 11

Manuel B. Cohen Sylvia Fineman Eli Kansky Max Lofchie

May 12

Joseph Egel

May 13

Robert Fruitt George Holop Esther Miller

May 14

Rueben Arkanase Abram Ilyayev Sumner Levenson David Zeidman

May 15

Gertrude Goralnick Jacob Harpel Selwyn S. Levine Melvin Westerman Nettie Yokeh May 16

Irwin M. Golick Gertrude Herman Dorothy Ramler Claire Stein

May 17

Solomon Grubert Bessie Rosenfield

May 18

Arthur Blank Lawrence Fox Max Fradine Myron Frutkoff Irving Price

May 19

Harry Chmara Edmund Weinberg

May 20

Ginger Karp Barnet Kraiterman

May 22

Katie Cooper E. Richard Feinberg Evelyn Kansky

May 23

Ethel Lefkovith

May 24

Chiam Nachimovitz Ruth Z. Simon

May 25

Esther Koch
E. Donald Weiner

May 27

Gurnice Andler
Irving Becker
Hinda Gorin
Mamie Levine
Leslie Gail Schweiger

May 28

Richard Andler Ruth Weinstein

May 29

Doris Kay Crook James Feyman

May 30

L. Henry Goulston Edith Kramer Harry Shoicket

May 31

Edward Goldstein George Kuritz Jacob Pinkowitz Anne Sokol Allan M. Yoffa



June Yahrzeit Calendar

June 1

Harry Coan Onese Feyman Michael Neil Marcus

June 2

Sydney Sondler

June 3

Estelle Bornstein Ames

Rose Crane

Beatrice Rosenberg

Gerald Sneider

June 4

Lois Levine

Kathryn Rosenthal

June 5

Dora Brown

June 6

Paula Graupen

June 8

Phyllis Baker

Anna Gertrude Frank

Victoria Abigail Levine

June 9

Charlotte Flanzer

Muriel Gerofsky

Rhoda Holop

Susan Sharrow

Milton Steingart

June 10

Gersh Korenblyum

Joseph Magier

Lorraine Rabinovitz

June 11

Matilda Coan

Solomon Hesed

Phyllis Lezberg

Fannie Singer

Dora Weinberg-Bornstein

June 12

Malcolm Orent

Nathan Sadow

June 13

Benjamin Bromfield

Samuel Daitch

Abe Schach

June 14

Ronald Katz

Herbert Rosenblatt

Marion Snetsky

Harry Young

June 15

Mildred Segall Stahl

June 16

Jordan Hadgi

Joseph Kassler

Sadie Klein

Rosaline Rudman

Jeff Temkin

June 17

Israel Erdunast

Steven Liberfarb

June 18

Abraham Gabel

Louis Koplan

Irving D. Levensohn

Marsha Richmond

Anne Schneider

June 19

Fannie Barson

Judy Feld

Abram Frank

Ralph Kahn

Freda Opper

Rose Rosenthal

June 20

Benjamin Klebanow

June 22

Annette Arbit

Charlene Magier

Geraldine Nankin

T1 ' 337'

Elaine Winer

June 23

Myrtle Moskovitz

Barry Shefshick

June 24

Wilbur Segall

Rena Forman Wohl

June 25

Mitchell M. Cohen

Mae Mirchin

Sumner Siegel

Ida Opper Woolman

June 26

Edith Kaufman

June 27

Jerome Bennett

Isadore Safer

Rose Tsigelman

June 28

Saul Goldweitz

Jean Shalit Weisberg

June 29

Sidney Canter

Nathan Katz

June 30

Alan Jay Beder

Beatrice Carpman

Beatrice Cohen



Clean Out Those Closets! It's time for the ATC Sisterhood



Spring Indoor Yard/Rummage Sale Monday, May 29th

Acceptable donations include most everything, in at least good condition...

Clothing and accessories, Shoes, Purses, Home goods, Bedding, Towels, Antiques, Kitchenware, Jewelry, Artwork, Toys, Bikes, Bric-A-Brac, Small Furniture (Under 25 lbs) NO Electronics/computers/tube televisions.

Drop Off Times:

Wednesday, May 24th
Thursday, May 25th
Sunday, May 28th

10:00 am - 1:30 pm and 6:30 pm - 7:30 pm
10:00 am - 1:30 pm and 6:30 pm - 7:30 pm
9:00 am - 2:00 pm

All items are to be placed in the back of the social hall.

If You Have Any Questions Contact: Sue 508-577-5439 or skor123@comcast.net